January 31, 2017

The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

We write to express our support for the recent announcement of your Manufacturing Jobs Initiative and your intent to seek counsel from CEOs and business leaders who can provide valuable insights and recommendations for creating manufacturing jobs and promoting economic growth. As you move forward with this Initiative, we want to bring your attention to prior work of the Department of Commerce's Manufacturing Council that may accelerate your efforts.

Manufacturing is the lifeblood of the American economy, driving innovation, delivering highwage jobs, and engaging new technologies to create high-value products that are in demand around the world. Since its creation in 2004, the Manufacturing Council has provided a forum to bring together private and public sector leaders to inform strategy and policy that supports this critical sector in the United States. We believe the expertise, insights, and policy recommendations that the Council provided will be an important resource for the new administration.

Over the past few years, the Manufacturing Council has offered a number of strong policy recommendations that deserve consideration. We particularly support recommendations to promote successful approaches for the Manufacturing USA Institutes (the National Network for Manufacturing Innovation). Public investment in the Manufacturing USA Institutes is more than matched by private sector investment, demonstrating that the effort is market-driven. The work of these Institutes will help ensure that the United States leads the world in R&D and the implementation of cutting-edge technologies.

In the Manufacturing Council's final report issued on August 3, 2016, the Council also recommended that public and private leaders focus on strengthening manufacturing and defense supply chains as well as cybersecurity. These are two critical policy areas because manufacturing increasingly employs digital communication methods from design to production to delivery. These are just a few of the recommendations that should be a core part of an agenda to create manufacturing jobs.

Support for manufacturing is bipartisan and bicameral, as evidenced by the signatories to this letter representing the Co-Chairs of the Senate Competitiveness Caucus and the House Manufacturing Caucus. Manufacturing is a policy area where Congress and the administration can find common ground. In recent years, bipartisan cooperation on manufacturing has led to the enactment of legislation to strengthen enforcement of trade secrets, encourage public-private partnerships aimed to revitalize manufacturing innovation, and permanently extend the R&D tax credit. These important actions in support of manufacturers will have a direct impact on job creation and economic growth in the United States.

Finally, we support Andrew Liveris' leadership role on the Manufacturing Jobs Initiative. As a former Chairman and CEO of Dow Chemical, Mr. Liveris is a well-respected business leader with experience working with government, industry, and academia. As Co-Chair of the Advanced Manufacturing Partnership Steering Committee, he set the stage for important public and private investments in research and development, including the 14 Manufacturing USA Institutes

Thank you for your consideration. We look forward to working together to ensure that the United States continues to produce the highest quality, most sought-after products in the world.

~,	
CHRISTOPHER A. COONS	TIM RYAN
United States Senator	United States Representative
JERRY MORAN	TOM REED
United States Senator	United States Representative

Sincerely